
LCA Meeting notes – 4/22/21 

 

Attendees:  Rick Berry, Deb Berry, Mary Ann Snyder, Beverly Anderson, Dorothy Harder, Richard 

Spracklen, Anne Pasma, Diane Watson, Gary Branson, Connie Kendall, Cheryl Johnson, Diane Evans, 

Sandy Columber, Richard Holcomb, Oscar Holcomb, Amy Kerr, Rhonda Burggraf, Elaine Colby, Lindsay 

Smith, Dustin, Barb Stofcheck 

Gary Branson from the Marion Public Library discussed the decision to close the La Rue Branch (Henkle-

Holliday) of the library.  The Library is willing to provide services to the LaRue area.  A subcommittee will 

be formed to address the communities’ needs and work with the Library. 

Barb stated that she received some thank you notes from residents who received donations and for the 

baskets.  She received a letter from a local business thanking the LCA for their offer for financial 

assistance. 

Connie reported a treasurer’s balance of $32,799.59, 

The grant request to Safeway was denied; the grant request to Poet was denied; the grant request to 

Lowes is unknown. 

The LCA received $230 donations in memory of Kenny Bookman.  The village will buy a tree in his 

memory and LCA will purchase a plaque for the tree in honor of him. 

The question was raised whether DKMM will pay another individual to tidy up around the recycling bins 

and contact them when the bins need emptied. 

A real estate company purchased a lot in town.  The rumor is that a Family Dollar will be built on the lot. 

The next LCA meeting is on 5/11/21. 

The meeting adjourned. 


